The Nile Practice, High Street, Cheslyn Hay, Walsall, WS6 7AE

DATE OF MEETING WITH PRG – TUESDAY 17TH MARCH 2015 AT 7.30PM

PRESENT:       DR H M ZEIN-ELABDIN - GP



      JACQUI HARRISON – PRACTICE MANAGER



      RUTH CLARKE



      GROUP MEMBERS:  HM, NB, JL, BH, BE, DBB.

APOLOGIES:   TB, LP, JS, TS, SR, BP, RS, PE, BC, MA, MH, DB, JR, DB.

AGENDA:
1.)
Update on Action Report from 2013-2014



2.)
Friends and Family Test



3.)
On-Line Prescription requests.



4.)
On-Line Appointments and Cancellations



5.)
On-Line Access to Medical Records



6.)
Networks and role of the PRG



7.)
Any Other Business

HZ thanked all members for attending the meeting. Dr Zein explained that this year the Patients Survey had been replaced by the Friends and Family Test.

MINUTES

1.)
Update on action report from 2013/2014.

HZ explained to the PRG that the Patient Survey has been replaced with The Friends and Family Test. We have advertised this on Posters around the surgery, the TV screen and our Website.  Points raised from the action plan of 2013/14 have been discussed at a staff meeting and actioned.  We have employed a new member of staff ; JH said this will help but we still have two surgeries  to cover annual leave and sickness.  JH explained that this sometimes causes a problem when staff go off unexpected.  We have a member of staff on the front desk morning and evening sessions. During quiet times (afternoons) if no clinic is running staff sometimes move into the back off to do administration work. There is a bell on the counter to call for assistance. The group agreed that Cheslyn Hay it is a lot more open and friendly to patients.  JH said  if patients wanted to talk privately to a receptionist  they can ask the Receptionist if they  can go into another room away from the waiting room. There is a sign on the wall above the reception desk advising patients of this option. BH and DBB expressed concerns that at the Cannock surgery with the glass up at the Reception desk it is very intimidating and asked if there is anyway it could be removed.  HZ asked JH to look into this to make the surgery friendlier. We briefly discussed the possibilities but came across these   issues. 1) We would have to ask permission from the Landlord  2) If the reception desk was open patients would be able to hear telephone  conversations in the waiting room. 3) Costs to remove and repair damage after removal.  DBB also said there were too many posters on the glass which did not look very good as patients walked in. JH explained if we remove the posters staff feel like they are in a gold fish bowl being watched as they work. JH will check and see if we could remove some of them.
2.)
Friends and Family Test.

 General Practices started The Friends and Family Test in January.  JH explained that it started in hospitals first and has now branched out to GP surgeries, asking questions like would you recommend the surgery to friends and family if they need similar care or treatment.  JH said the forms are on Reception desk in paper form patients can fill them in when they visit, which can be for an appointment or to collect, drop off a prescription or referral letter.  The data is collected anonymously and collated by a member of staff at the end of the month report is completed and send on line to NHS England.  In January 65 patients said extremely likely, 22 likely, 6 neither, 1 unlikely, 1 extremely unlikely.  February data was 67 extremely likely, 23 likely, 6 neither, 1 unlikely, 1 extremely unlikely. As we received a lot of positive comments from patients about the practices we have displayed on the notice board at both surgeries.

Members asked whether surgeries would be opening on Saturdays and Sundays.  Hz said currently there is money available for extended hours; we do ours on a Monday evening when we operate a late night surgery. Over the past 3 months we have a Practice Nurse and  Health Care Assistant working the extended hours session. This has proved popular with the working population. HZ said Practices will be stopping Saturday morning surgeries because they need more clinical, admin staff to cover the surgery.  JH also explained if surgeries were to open over the weekend we would need services at hospitals to open for example if the GP wants an X-Ray or blood test doing the same day the service would need to be available.

3.)
On-Line Prescription Requests

HZ said that this is working very well, a lot of patients are using this service.  HZ explained that we do electronic prescribing we went live on 10th March 2015, which means the Receptionist orders the script, sends it to the doctor electronically who signs it electronically and sends it to the nominated chemist electronically.  BH explained that at Boots Pharmacy he has a card and also he receives a text to say that his medication is ready to collect.  Boots pharmacy orders it for him too.  RC explained that this is a good service but if you do not require an item of your repeat medication list unless you specifically tell them not to order it at that time they will automatically tick all items on your list.  This then leads to wasted medication.

4.)
On-Line Appointments and Cancellations.

JH told the PRG members that this has only been set up for the GP’s at the moment; patients can go on-line register for the appointments and book their appointments with the GP.  They firstly have to register at reception with their email address and the Receptionist will give them a letter advising them how to register.  HZ said also they can use this service to cancel their appointments too, so if they are unable to get through on the telephones or if we are closed they can go on-line and cancel their appointment. NB asked if we still do get patients who DNA.  JH said yes we do, when a patient DNA’s on every appointment they DNA we send a letter, once we have sent 3 letters the patient is reviewed by the doctor.  BE said that that we should charge people who DNA appointments, then there would be less DNA’S. We can not charge like the dentists. JH explained that people think the NHS is a free service it is not,  it is paid for through taxes.  BH said then perhaps we could send patients a text message to remind them of their appointments.  JH said they are looking into setting up this service in the near future.

5.)
Networks and the role of the PRG.

HZ said that there is a new Government initiative where medical records are available to be seen on-line.  Any patient can now view their paper medical records, there is a small fee and they have to sit with a member if staff in private room.  NB asked if there was a policy for this and JH said that there was.  JH said that On-Line access should be available in 31.03.2015, but due to our software not being compatible at the moment we have not had a date when this will be available.  It will not be all medical records it will only be certain things, like prescriptions, allergies, significant medical history.  JH explained that it is very secure service; patients can opt out if they want to.  All the information goes onto a national spine, if a patient is worried that a relative who works at the surgery or hospital is looking at their notes, this can be checked as all staff have to log onto the computers with a smartcard, so everything can be audit trailed.  JL main concern was if insurance companies got access to the information on the spine.  HZ said that this was not available to insurance companies and only limited people had access to this.

Z said that within the CCG’s there is a drive to form networks between practices to enable them to help each other it hasn’t lifted off as hoped by the CCG’s.  So far there are some difficulties, they want to merge GP’s together to form big practices, collaborating 20-30 GP’s so it would include a lot of services in 1 building this would mean the end of the family physician.  Your role as part of the PRG is to attend CCG meetings, they want to hear your voice on the bigger issues affecting commissioning.  If members of our PRG want to join with other PRG groups from different practices then they should contact HZ.

6.) 
Any Other Business

NB asked if we had heard of a volunteer working for the CCG accountable for certain areas and visit certain practices to talk about patient issues and feed back up the chain.  HZ and JH said they hadn’t heard of anyone, but there are lay people on the board.  BE asked if this could be explained and HZ explained what the CCG’s are to the group.

BE asked why he is told to go and see the Pharmacist when he wants to see a GP.  JH explained that for minor ailments for example cough or a cold you are able to see the Pharmacist who is able to treat you. Some Pharmacists have taken courses to enable them to prescribe certain medications as have Nurse Prescribers.  This frees GP’s to see patients with major problems,

it is about skill mix. WE now have HCA’s doing some of the task’s Nurses undertook and Nurses doing some of the tasks doctors did.   There is a board in each practice explaining is the right service to choose when you are ill.
HZ wanted the group to be aware that the commissioning for cancer and end of life services is under review and that there are big bidders from private companies waiting to put in a bid.

